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The Family left to right: 
Graeme, Charlotte, Briar, Glenyss, Brian, Maia,  

Rebecca, Aria, Drayton and Huia  
The dog is Boomer the last in long line of family 

dogs 
Photo supplied by Rebecca 
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FROM  THE  EDITORS  
It is now September and the year is just flying along.  There was lots going on over the past couple of 
months at the Museum with various events.  The Trivial Pursuit night was a success although there were 
not quite so many people there, the team numbers were the same.  We have another fundraiser in  
SeptemberðThe Historic Harbour Cruise on 29 September (see page 6) 
 
We are looking forward to summer when the visitors will start coming into the Museum.  Lynn is still  
looking for some volunteers to man the museum during its opening hours.  A couple of hours each month 
is all that is required, so if you can help, just contact Lynn.  It would be appreciated so much. 
 
A sad obituary the loss of Glenyss Blackshaw has saddened so many and the family are so much in our 
thoughts at this time. 
 
All the best, Lynn and Wynne 

***************************************************************************** 

NEWS FROM MEMBERS  
 

We have a new volunteer for the gardensðJohn Ayers.  He will join the ladies in keeping the gardens in 
full bloom.  This team does a wonderful job no matter what the weather each week. 
 
Judy Lloyd has returned from her travels to Canada.  Judy and Rhod had a wonderful time in such nice 
weather, enjoying the pool and fishing.  Elaine Kivell has also returned from her travels after having a 
great time.  Good to have you both home again. 
 
Ron Crean is still waiting on his hip operation so at present is taking it easy at home.  We all hope that this 
operation goes ahead soon so that we can have him back on deck at the Museum.  Take care Ron. 
 

********************************************************************** 

Volunteers  

 
We are still looking for volunteers to help keep the museum open.  We did have some new volunteers but 
unfortunately we have some more bow out from their duties.  We are really quite desperate to fill these 
spaces so if you can spare a couple of hours per month we would really appreciate the help. 
 
The duty is not onerous at all and you will be paired with an experienced volunteer.  There will always be 
two people on duty at any time we are open.  There is always afternoon tea providedðtea and coffee and a 
few biscuits in the tin, plus good company for a couple of hours. 
 
If you can help even if it is temporary, please contact Lynn in the office and she will place you on the  
roster.  We could also use help with various events so even you cannot do a regular shift, if you could 
stand in for one of the regulars or on open days, we would appreciate this.  We have been relying on the 
regular volunteers but would like to have other avenues to save these people doing several turns during the 
month.  Please say you can help!! 
 
************************************************************************************* 

Christmas Gifts  
 

The Society has printed a 2019 calendar with the theme ñThen and Nowò.  Each month there is a different 
scene from the past which has been taken again in 2018 showing the changes in our community.  The price 
is $15.00 each and would make a great Christmas present for family or friends overseas.  These calendars 
are available at the Museum and some of our volunteers will be at the Kaukapakapa Library on market day  
Sunday 21 October.  Come along to see us and all the other stall holders for some unique presents for 
Christmas. 
 

There are also kauri trays for sale which have been crafted from recycled timber from the Helensville 

Courthouse by Alan Scott.  These trays are $40 each and a great piece of Helensville history to 
take home.  Lynn will have these available at the office during the opening hours.  EFTPOS is 
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Farewell to Glenyss Blackshaw  
 

Members of the Helensville & District Historical Society were 
saddened by the news of the death of long-standing member,  
supporter and good friend Glenyss Blackshaw on Sunday 2 
September. 2018 .  Glenyss  and her husband Brian were in-
volved in a wide range of businesses and organisations in the 
district and  
Glenyss will be sadly missed by many people. 
 
 Glenyss Hodson was born in Hawera on 30 June 1937. As her 
parents were sharemilkers, they moved around the country and 
by the time they reached Woodhill in1952, Glenyss had attend-
ed eight schools. 
 
For many years Glenyss worked in the Power Board office in  
Commercial Road (now part of Countdown site ). Glenyss mar-
ried Brian Blackshaw in 1968, and they had two daughters, 
Rebecca (born 1973) and Briar (1977).  Glenyss and Brian ran a 
variety of businesses, mostly involved with forestry, or garden 
and property maintenance. 

In In 1967 they bought a property at Te Pua where they estab-
lished a large garden. This property was later owned by Ian and 
Jan Amoore. From there, in 1981, they moved to the old Bradly 
homestead on the corner of Bradly Road, and greatly extended 

the garden and orchard and renovated the house.  Their orchard included some prolific plum trees and they 
generously bartered or donated produce.  Brian ran a picture framing business, and Glenyss took over the 
Bernina sewing machine agency near the corner of Commercial Road and Rata Street.  She ran this shop 
for eight years building it up to become the Helensville Wool and Handcraft shop.  Glenyss also worked 
on Saturdays in the Oikumene shop at the building yard. 
 
Meanwhile she was involved in many community activities, including Girl Guides, the Berry Festivals, 
Country and Western music, Acclimatisation Society, Christmas parades. Woodhill Badminton, and  
various churches.  She was a foundation member of the River Valley Baptist Church. The Historical Soci-
ety was one of her main interests, and she held office as Treasurer and Vice-President. She and Brian were 
active in garden and grounds maintenance.  Glenyss always took a personal interest in members, keeping 
in contact with birthday greetings and recognition of health needs, etc. 
 
Glenyss was proud of the three generations of their family, and very involved in their lives.  Sadly for their 
Helensville friends, failing health meant a move for the Blackshaws to West Auckland to be nearer their 
daughters and families.  Glenyss still kept in touch with Helensville friends and the museum goings on.  
She recently attended the 50th Birthday party for the Historical Society. 
 
The society sends condolences to the Blackshaw and Hodson families. 
 
The funeral is to be held Thursday 20th September at Morrisonôs Chapel, 222 Universal Drive, Henderson 
at 10am.  Glenyss will be interred at Helensville Cemetery afterwards.   
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Historical Harbour Cruise  
 

On Saturday 29th September we are hosting an 
Historical Harbour Cruise on the Kewpie Too.  
This trip will take in historical sites along the way 
with commentary.  The cruise offers views of 
inlets and bays which are only visible from the 
harbour and give a different perspective of the 
area.  The cruise will start from Parakai Wharf, 
cruise down the Kaipara River and out into the 
Harbour.  It will go past Shelly Beach and from 
there you will see the Kaipara Heads, Tapora and 
Pouto Point.  The boat will return to Shelly Beach 
for a couple of hours before heading back to  
Parakai. 
 
The whole trip is on sheltered waterways and 
takes about 5 hours.  The stop at Shelly Beach is 
for lunch.  Bring your own or get some fish and 
chips from The Jetty Caf®ðone of the best fish 

and chip shops in the area.  While ashore, take a walk along the beach or up the cliff path to view the har-
bour.  This view is well worth it, it is spectacular. 
 
Come along with us to trace part of the route that the early settlers took to get from place to place.  There 
were no roads in the early days and everyone went by the waterways.  See Mt Rex, the mouth of the 
Kaukapakapa River, pa sites and lots of other historical sites along with their stories.  Bring the family and 
make a picnic for a really excellent day out.   
 
When:   Saturday 29th September 
Departure:  Parakai Wharf 
Cost:   $35.00 per personðpart of this cost will go towards the Museum 
 
Departure of this cruise is 10.30am so please be at the wharf by 10am so that you can be registered.   
Payment can be made via internet (account number is on page 5 of this newsletter) with the reference 
ñCruiseò or by cash on the day.   
 
Places are limited so please book now with Lynn to ensure your places.  We look forward to seeing you on 
the day.  
 
************************************************************************************* 

Volunteers Morning tea  
 
It is coming up for Christmas again and this year the Executive Committee is holding its annual Christmas 
Morning Tea for volunteers.  If you volunteer then you will be getting an invite to this event a bit closer to 
Christmas but for now you need to note the date on the calendar so that you can make it.  The date is 12th 
December which is the second Wednesday in December.  This morning will be filled with lots of gossip 
and laughter along with good food.   
 
The committee would love to see all the volunteers and it is a way to show appreciation for all the work 
and time you give to the Museum.  Without the volunteers the museum would not be able to open or main-
tain this very valuable asset in the community. 
 
 
 

Shelly Beach 1885 



5 

 

Events Calendar  
 
September   ðSaturday 29th September.ðA Historical Cruise to Shelly Beach 
    See the story page 4 
 
October   Labour WeekendðArt in the Ville all around town centring on the War 
    Memorial Hall this year 
 
    Annual Haunted House NightðSaturday 27th 
 
November   Kaipara Classic Car Club Car Showðdate to be advised 
 
December   Christmas Paradeð8th December  
    Volunteers Morning Tea 12th December  
 
 
*********************************************************************************** 

WE NEED YOUR HELP  
 
Wandering Kate has now been housed temporarily in Hecôs Barn to get her out of the weather.  We are 
still looking for some funding to build a new barn specially for her.  This new barn will feature Wandering 
Kate and other machinery which we have in our collection.  In the last newsletter we were seeking  
donations and the museum still would like you to see if you can donate a small amount towards the goal of 
getting the new barn.  The more we have raised, the more we will be able to apply for.  You can either 
send a cheque, give a little at the museum or bank it straight to the museums account (details on page 7).  
All donations are tax deductible as we are a registered charity with IRD so it could be a win win situation 
for all of us.   
 
So far we have raised about $6000 so still got a way to go yet.  Please give a little or a lot and know that 
you are saving an important part of our history. 
 
************************************************************************************* 

Requests from other organisations  

Christmas Dinner 
The organiser of the Helensville Christmas Dinner needs lidded containers.  This is so that any left overs 
can be dished out to the diners before they leave.  Any butter, yoghurt, and takeaway containers are  
required as long as they have lids.  Pop them in the dishwasher to clean them and then bring them down to 
Lynn at the Museum ready for the day.  Thanks. 

Christmas Paradeð8 December 2018 
The Christmas Parade is in desperate need of volunteers so that this wonderful community event can go 
ahead.  Volunteers are needed for the following jobs: 
1. Wardens for the trafficðthis is just before & during the parade to make sure that the route is clear.  
2. Help to set up various venues first thing in the morningðhere at the museum and a few other  
 places around the route. 
3. Help to clear the sitesðat the end of the parade and at the Museum at the end of the day. 

None of these tasks are really onerous so please get the word out there to see if you or your family and 
friends can help make this the great community event for the children.  Please contact Lynn to volunteer. 
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News from Lynn's desk  
 
Hi to all members.  Spring has finally arrived although with the weather you might be forgiven for not 
noticing.  It is still quite cold down in the office and I am still wearing about 4 layers.  I cannot wait for the 
summer so that I can leave off some of these layers. 
 
The Barn Boysðour maintenance team have been busy clearing the area behind the Schoolhouse and 
Hedley House.  This area has the Shed which has been used most recently by the wood carving group.  
This group unfortunately has disbanded so the Barn Boys have decided that this would make a great  
workshop for them as they have been kicked out of Hecôs BarnðWandering Kate has taken over their 
space.  The boys are making a raised pathway to the Shed as the ground is really quite soggy in the winter 
months and this will make sure that the Shed can be used all year round.  Good work guys, keep it up. 
 
The gardening team have been working hard making sure that the gardens look spectacular as always.  
They have picked up a new memberðJohn Ayers.  He is the only bloke on the team and will be able help 
the ladies with some the more physical jobs.  Welcome to the team John. 
 
We have also picked up another volunteer Cheryl who as a seamstress has volunteered to take on the  
wardrobe room.  This room houses all the old clothing and such and was the responsibility of the late Isla 
Willis.  Cheryl and Toni  will be re-cataloguing this collection and making sure that they are all boxed 
with acid free materials, mending anything that needs it and all the other jobs which go into caring for 
these items.  Thanks to Cheryl and Toni for putting their hands up for this task. 
 
The archive team are still going on sorting all the archives.  This is a long term job as once they have  
finished with one box another comes through the door.  If you have any old documents, then before you 
put them in the rubbish, please contact us and we will see what you have and what we need for the  
archives.  The photo archive team are still working through the photosðthere was more to this than  
originally thought but again, as they finish one box another comes through the door.   
 
Thanks to all who come down each week or month, I really appreciate all that you do.   
 
************************************************************************************ 

Do you recognise anyone here?  
 
This is a new feature of the newsletter and will be appearing each time.  There are so many unnamed  
photos in the Societyôs collection that we need your help in identifying  people and places.  Please let 
Lynn  know if you recognise anyone here.   
 
If you have photos at home, go through them and make sure that you have named the people, with a date if 
possible.  By doing this, your family will know who they are..  Donôt wait to do this, do it now.  Do 


